
SunBird Golf Board  
Member Mee�ng 

November 17,2023 
 
The mee�ng was opened at 11:00 Dave white presiding.  Those in atendance were Dave White, Ed Leonard, Kelly Davis, 
Jeff seaman, Sandy Crane, and Jean Pritchard. 

Julie Anderson made the mo�on to approve the minutes from the past board mee�ng, Ed Leonard second, approved by 
all.    Julie stated that our current membership is at 223 up from 215 

Brandon Waddell---Superintendent Stated that the overseed has gone very well, they are down two employees right 
now, and the equipment is all in good shape. 

Dave White--Golf Shop report:   all is going great in the golf shop. The Wayne Onyx tournament is coming up and we 
have 172 players signed up.       There will be club fi�ng and demo on the 9th Tee and there will be four different collect 
Golf Club representa�ves there to let you try their clubs. December 16th is the Lions Club tournament. Clothing is on sale 
in the golf shop.  The Golf Club has ordered 10 new Golf carts to be delivered in December. 

Ed Leonard expects the cell tower to be permited and construc�on starts by the end of December or the first part of 
January.  The city of Chandler has approved the tower and Atlas tower company needs to get the permits and they will 
be ready to go. 

Julie Anderson- Treasure thanked all for atending the Wine and Beer event. The Golf course received about $2500. Julie 
explained the finances and the balance sheet she indicated that we have 9 new members. 

Kelly Davis-- greens commitee--thanks the volunteers who edged the cart paths for the last two months. The large gate 
valve that had broken on hole 13/14 was installed. It was a large valve 4 inch that cost about $700. There are some areas 
on the golf course that have some brown spots, but they are being covered and reseeded.  We have chained off are that 
have been reseeded.  There is a new rule for handicap carts on the course.  Forms and informa�on are in the golf shop. 

Dave White gave a report on the SBGC & HOA mee�ng which was cancelled. We have learned that the lease we have 
with the HOA is in the hands of their lawyer. Our next mee�ng will be December 14th. 

Jeff Seaman membership chairperson announced that we have 9 new members, and he is talking to several others about 
becoming members of the golf course. He is also working with the adopt A hole program for those who would like to 
help with each hole. 

Sandy Crane announced that there will be free golf lessons coming up in January.   The dates are January 7th, 14th, and 
21st. 

The elec�on commitee is looking for volunteers for board members.  There are two openings and if you are interested 
or know someone who may be a good candidate contact Jean Pritchard, Dwayne Dub or Janelle Chernik. 

The mee�ng ended at 11:45. 

 

Respec�ully submited. 

Jean Pritchard,  

Secretary 

 


